ATTACHMENT A

Submitted Comments by the Washington State Building & Construction Trades Council, AFL-CIO

Re:  Regulatory Information Number (RIN) 1205-AB50
I.  Background of the National Apprenticeship Act of 1937
Original authorization of the National Apprenticeship Act in 1937 is more relevant today than ever before to “safeguard the welfare of apprentices” and to extend standards by encouraging the inclusion in contracts of apprenticeship to bring together employers and labor to form apprenticeship programs, and to cooperate with state agencies engaged in the formulation and promotion of standards of apprenticeship.  The US DOL’s statement in the Federal Register implies that Washington state, and most other states, have not kept pace with changes in the economy and workforce challenges to respond to advancing technologies and instruction in a global economy.  To the contrary, this statement is simply unfounded and incorrect.  Particularly in the construction industry, which represents a vast majority of the numbers of apprenticeship programs nationwide and the number of registered apprentices overall, the blanket background calling for these proposed rule changes will only serve to dismantle years of quality education and training, and the implications do not reflect the true performance of traditional apprenticeship programs in the construction industry.
The proposed rules were first made available to state and local stakeholders on December 13, 2007, with written comments due back to the Department by February 11, 2008.  Considering December holidays, few saw the proposed changes until January.  Sufficient time has not been allowed for organized labor, or any stakeholders group, to respond to the significant changes dismantling established state programs contained in the proposed rules.  At no time did representatives of the US DOL contact our state apprenticeship and training council or established local and state training coordinators to provide input to their members of the Advisory Committee on Apprenticeship or the work group subcommittee reviewing such sweeping changes to our proven successful programs.   Page 71020

In developing the proposed rules, the US DOL consulted with its 30-member Advisory Committee on Apprenticeship (ACA), but it was actually a small work group subcommittee that wrote the new regulations.  The Work Group on Regulations and Competency-Based Training from the ACA forwarded their recommended text to US DOL.  Not everyone had a say in the work group’s recommendations, and we have concerns that having union representatives in the larger ACA will be used to imply all of organized labor supports the changes.   Page 71021
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